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To all Dachshund Field Trialers,

DCSAV & Sierra Dachshund Breeders Club will now allow dachshunds to wear tracking collars at their upcoming field trials. Tracking collars are not required by the clubs, but are permitted. This rule to allow tracking collars is an additional club rule as allowed by the AKC's Field Trial Rules and Standard Procedure for Dachshunds dated March 11, 2014, Chapter 6, Section 6, page 8 . This rule adopted by DCSAV & Sierra does not apply to any other dachshund clubs - each club may make their own additional rules. Revised premiums for the DCSAV & Sierra field trials on December 28/29, 2019; January 11/12, 2020; and February 1/2, 2020 are attached - see the shaded text block under ADDITIONAL INFORMATION.

The collar surface of the tracking collar against the dog's neck shall be flat with no protrusions. While the dachshunds are under judgement, hand-held devices must be turned off. Hand-held devices may be turned on only after the dachshund has been eliminated from competition by the judges or judgement has ceased.

Note that Procedure 3D in the AKC's Field Trial Rules and Standard Procedure for Dachshunds dated March 11, 2014, pages 19-20, is still in effect: "Special Training devices that are used to control and train dogs, including but not limited to, collars with prongs, electronic collars used with transmitters, muzzles and head collars may not be used on dogs at AKC events, except as allowed in the AKC Rules, Regulations, and policies." 

This club rule to allow tracking collars has been vetted and approved by the AKC Performance Department.
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